WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY PO BOX 171 BROOKLYN, CT. 06234

The Brooklyn Water Pollution Control Authority held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, July 24, 2012 at the Brooklyn Town Hall on the following:

Present: David Fuss, Chairman, Donald S. Francis, Robert Kiley, Craig Dunlop and Sherri A. Soucy

Also Present: Glen Tatro

Absent: Gerard Renaud

Chairman David Fuss called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

A motion was made by Robert Kiley to approve meeting minutes from June 26, 2012 at typed. Dunlop seconded the motion. All members in favor, so moved.

There was discussion regarding remediation for waste water located at 49 South Main Street. Scott Beals from Sovereign Consulting Inc. emailed Sherri to ask about installing a ground water remediation system. The Sewer ordinance section 15-6.1 does not allow the discharge of any storm water, surface water, groundwater, roof runoff, subsurface drainage, uncontaminated cooling water or unpolluted industrial process waters to any sanitary sewer. The board will not allow the ground water remediation to be discharged into the sanitary sewer system per the Water Pollution Control Authority's Sewer Ordinance.

There was discussion of the rental of a flow meter. There was a cost of \$6,000/per month and the board decided not to pursue this rental of the flow meter. Sherri also reported to the commission that Slade Services was also contacted regarding the rental of a flow meter and has not received a cost on this.

There was discussion regarding the rates that is applied to the Brooklyn Jail. There was discussion about possibly raising the rate to a per 1,000/gal flow instead of a per gallon flow. There will be more discussion at the September meeting.

There was no further business to come before the board.

A motion was made by Donald S. Francis to adjourn at 7:50 PM. Robert Kiley seconded the motion. All members in favor, so voted.

Sherri A. Soucv

Administrative Assistant-WPCA